
Town of Imperial 
 

To the Residents of Imperial 
 
The waste transfer station has been completed, a gate attendant 
hired and days/times established.  The cost of the fence, 
installation and miscellaneous items was approximately 
$32,000.  A building and heater still need to be purchased for the 
attendant.  The dumpsters cost the town approximately $1,830 
per month. 
 
Shirley Flostrand has been hired to supervise the gate and collect 
the fees when open.  Al Joa has been hired as the alternate 
attendant.   
 
The gates at the transfer station will be open Tuesday, Thursday 
and Saturday from 12 noon – 5 p.m.  Shirley will inspect your 
load, determine and collect the fee and direct you to the 
appropriate waste collection area(s).  Areas (shingles, concrete, 
whites/metals and wood only) are marked with the appropriate 
signage.  Please remember that the pit for “Wood Only” is for 
the disposal of untreated wood products; unbagged leaves; 
garden refuse and trees.  We urge you to place these items in the 
pit as opposed to placing them in bags in the dumpsters as they 
fill the dumpsters very quickly which costs the town.  We would 
also urge you, if possible, to haul your own leaves out to the pit.  
There is no fee to dispose of these items in the pit.  Larger items 
(6’ and over) are to be placed in the large dumpster. 
 



Please note that paint cans must be dry before they are placed in 
the dumpsters and that sharp metal is not to be put in the 
dumpsters.  We would also ask you to please break down your 
cardboard boxes.  Tires, batteries and animal carcasses are not 
accepted at the transfer station.   
 
Fees for load sizes are: 
1 ton truck, utility trailer or anything smaller    $5.00 
2 ton and larger trucks       25.00 
Semi-truck         75.00 
Shingles        .05/square foot 
 
Special provision will have to be made for any 
renovation/demolition or construction materials.  Contact the 
Town office for more information. 
 
Once again, council thanks everyone for their patience, co-
operation and understanding. 
 
“an average person in North America produces about 2000 
pound of garbage a year”  
 
Imperial Town Council 
 
 
 
 
Harvey McLane 
Mayor 
 


